LaCrosse Community Pride
Board of Directors meeting 03042022
Present were: Jeff, Paige, Gary, Alex, Carol, Tami, Kelli and Sarah

Jeff presented the minutes from the meetings on 3/18 and 3/25 (emailed by Paige)-Gary moved to accept, Paige seconded, motion carried.
Jeff presented the bills which were emailed to the board by Bethany-Paige moved to approve, Carol seconded, motion carried.

Kelli asked if there were separate accounts for grant money to be spent-Paige said that Jim (the accountant) has asked for this but so far it has not occurred. Paige agreed to ask Jim to bring this up with Bethany again. 

Paige updates-
Working with CAC to see if they can help with HUD, no final answer from them as of yet.
Form 990 has been updated with Paige and Sarah’s help, Jim is working to finalize it by end of March, then will email to Executive Committee for review.
Paige shared that she spoke with Chris at the Department of Revenue and got information about the property tax exemption renewals for LCP. The Gathering Place space is good through the end of March, 2022 so he sent a hard copy renewal via email which Paige will send to Sarah for completion. 
SAM.gov registration is good through December 27th, 2022. Paige has finally been able to get some info and will hopefully have something solid this next week on how to renew when we don’t have the correct Administrator login. 

Jeff reminded the group that the LCP .09 application is due in April. 

Andrus Building update:
Jeff-With the heavy rain recently, the roof is leaking again. Ashley said she’d contact the roofer again. There was brief conversation about the damage that is happening because of the ongoing problem. 
Sarah spoke to Dave about the bathroom; she is going to have Ken Paulson Plumbing put a camera down in the pipes to see what the status of the bathroom connections are. 
Carol-Jody called and told her that there is a fuse box in the back of the store with a padlock on it; we probably need to get the lock off in the near future. 
Sarah-there is another fuse box in the McGregor office. 
Carol-the store floor needs waxing-Sarah said she’d get the contact info from Bethany and schedule it. 

Rock House project updates
Jeff said that the sheet rock will be installed on Monday 3/7; Alex said the insulation is in and looks fantastic. 
Café
Tami reminded the group that the water filter needs to be changed at the café in March (it was mentioned that usually Eric at Startin’s has done this). 

New Board members-
Jeff said he’d contact Leonard Aune; Tami mentioned Kathleen Parker; Alex will work on Alice (Hopkins) but Dave said she might be hesitant to be the Treasurer. Paige offered to help with this position if that helps get Alice on board. 

Executive Director updates-
Sarah mentioned that we are currently members of Inland NW Partners, she asked for permission to sign up all board members. 
Jeff asked about Washington Nonprofits-Paige said it’s a great organization and we receive a lot of great education opportunities with that membership. Sarah will follow up on renewal of membership.











Board Committees discussion-Sarah
Committees presented and members involved:
Economic Vitality-Jeff, Alex
Promotion-Paige, Kelli, Tami
Outreach-Jeff, Gary, Paige
Design-Kelli, Carol, Gary, Tami


Perhaps LaCrosse should become an International Dark Sky community?

Brief discussion re: Branding and new/updated mission statement. It was decided that LCP would ask Lil McGregor if they could use her last year’s Farmers Festival logo for the new LCP logo, and each year, LCP would donate to the senior class to ‘pay’ for use of the logo.  Jeff made the motion, Alex seconded, Tami abstained, motion carried. Tami agreed to ask Lil. 

It was decided that at the 4/1 meeting, it would be a short business meeting and then time for committees to meet. 

Brief discussion re: Rock House project potentially putting up a fountain, or rock statue? Of some sort to memorialize those who have put so much time and energy into the project. Also mentioned was putting placards/brass plates? On LCP-owned buildings to show the community what LCP owns and supports. 

Alex mentioned that perhaps Peggy could put together a ‘letter of appreciation’ for Lil allowing LCP to use her Farmers Fest logo. 

The Design Committee would take on the task of looking at signage for the town amenities. 
Jeff mentioned a quarterly meeting that should be open to the public; Alex mentioned the idea of putting out a newsletter to share info about LCP and it’s projects. 

Jeff concluded the meeting at 8:37am. 
